




group of local individuals concerned about the sustainable development of Dunoon 
and the surrounding area. Ann advised that the Trust will build on the endeavours of 

Dunoon Area Alliance, while focusing on community lead environmental and 
sustainability projects. 

 
Confirmation was sought and received that officer bearers would be appointed at an 
AGM to be organised once membership was at the appropriate level. 

 
Discussion focused on communicating with road and pathways users in relation to 

clarity around right of use by cyclists and/or pedestrians to ensure mutual respect 
and understanding. It was noted that the council were in the process of reviewing 
signage and PI Forrest confirmed he would alert officers to concerns raised and 

encourage them to engage with and advise cyclists as appropriate. 
 

Decision 

 
The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 

information provided. 
 

(Reference: Update by Ann Campbell, Dunoon Area Alliance, dated July 2021, 
submitted) 
 

 (c) Community Learning Service Update  

  The Group considered an update from Argyll and Bute Council’s Community 

Learning Service which detailed its transfer to LiveArgyll, the resumption of the 
Health and Wellbeing Project, delivery of the Enhanced Summer Programme and 

the ongoing development of the Community Learning and Development Plan for 21-
24. 
 
Decision 

 

The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 
information provided. 
 

(Reference: Update by Community Learning and Development Assistant, dated 17 
August 2021, submitted) 

 

 (d) Argyll College - Brief Summary of Activity  

  The Group considered an update from Argyll College which continues to operate 
remotely and how they were able to support students during the pandemic to 

achieve success. Dr Tudor advised that college applications remain open with the 
exception of Access to Nursing and the PGDE in Primary/Secondary teaching, both 
of which are fully subscribed. 

 
Decision 

 
The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 
information provided. 

 
(Reference: Update by Dr Faye Tudor - Learning Centre Manager, Argyll College, 

dated 17 August 2021, submitted) 



 

 (e) Opportunity for verbal updates by Community Group Planning Partners  

  Skills Development Scotland (SDS) 
 

Susan MacRae advised that careers advisors were returning to schools to co-inside 
with the start of the new term. The Group noted that SDS continue to work closely 

with Department of Work and Pension to support school leavers into employment 
and that a report on school levers and their destinations would be submitted at the 
next meeting. 

 
 6. ARDENCRAIG GARDENS  

 

Jim Osbourne, Bute Island Alliance (BIA) confirmed that those interested in securing the 




